MINUTES OF MEETING OF ANZPNA

Sunday, 10th August 2008 

The New Darling Harbour, Sydney 

Chair: Dr Lilian Johnstone

Minute taker: Dr Fiona Mackie 

Present: 

Tonya Kara, Paul Roy, Gad Kainer, Mandy Walker, Sam Crafter, Andrew R. Rosenberg, Sean Kennedy, Rowan Walker, William Wong, Steve McTaggert, Josh Kalsman, Jeff Fletcher.

1.  Apologies:

Paul Henning, Richard Kitching, John Knight, Elizabeth Hodson, Harley Powell, Ian Hewitt, Max Morris, Jonathan Craig. 

Observers: 

Emma Ball, Amelia LePage.  

2.  Minutes for Last meeting 

Accepted and proposed by Andrew Rosenberg seconded by Tonya Kara. 

3. New Members

Channel Prestige Associate and Swasti Chaturvedi (associated accepted).  Proposed by Gad Kainer, seconded by Andrew R. Rosenberg. 

4. Chair Persons Report

This was tended.  There is a typographical error and sensorpar should be changed to Sevelamer, otherwise accepted.

5. Treasures report FM for Paul Henning accepted without comment.  

6. IPNA Report – William Wong.

A small profit was made from IPNA Hungry.  The next growth symposium will be in Spain in May.  In 2010 will be in New York.  There has been further development on the IPNA website.  There was general discussion about concern about eligibility of Australia for IPNA fellowships.  IPNA is in the process of developing criteria for these 6 month fellowships.  There was general support for the idea of applicating for Australia to be considered as a training Centre and William Wong will progress this further with IPNA 

7. Paediatric Transplantation Standing Committee – Steve Alexander. 

There will be national consideration of allocation processes.  Scott Campbell is directing this process.  There are plans for paediatric input.  However it is not sure exactly how this will be organised.  Steve Alexander will clarify this with Scott Campbell.  

8. SAC Nephrology – Mandy Walker. 

There was an accreditation process occurring for sites in adult nephrology.  … did give considerations to how this will be done for paediatric nephrology.  Mandy Walker plans to email accreditation criteria being used for the adult sites to the ANZPNA group for review and comment.  

There has been a new billing item for supervision of services by nephrologists.  The item is 13104.  There may be some who are registered as paediatricians, particular older members rather than nephrologists and they would need to be recognised as nephrologists by the HSC in order to use this billing.  There have been some attempts to solve this problem through a grandfather cause at the SAC.  This would not be a problem for newer trainees.  

9. Genetics Trial for Report, tended by Steve Alexander.

Accreditation has not occurred.  Currently only samples at Children’s Hospital, Westmead are being analysed.  It was planned that a teleconference will take place in the near future to further discuss. 

10. ANZ data report – Steve McTaggert.

There are plans to be some modifications for the data collection sheet.  Steve McTaggert will email these to the group.  Gad Kainer suggested reporting paediatric data up to 19 years of age.  

Sean Kennedy has joined the committee.  Steve McTaggert is the Chair.  Some suggestions for additional data to be modified understanding that other data would need to be not collected.  Anaemia post transplant, echo results, growth, malignancy, peritonitis, calcium phosphate balance post transplant.  

11. Speck report 

Tended by Steve Alexander.

12. KTN report – Steve McTaggert.

The group is very keen to include paediatric trials.  

13. ANZPNA website 

There have been some modification to the website.  Please email any changes to the Secretary of ANZPNA, Fiona Mackie who will forward them to Gad Kainer.  Listings can be made public or private.  There have been further discussion with the dieticians about adding their forum to the website.  No objects were voiced concerning this.  

13. New Business

Kidney Camps – Mandy Walker

There was discussion about the camps and the issue of provision of medical care, whether it ought to be 24 hours a day or not.  The next one is to be held at Easter time on the Gold Coast.  Dialysis will be done at a near by hospital.  Steve McTaggert will be attending the camp.  

Support for regional nephrologists 

Already discussed in the IPNA report.  

Gene Bank – Jeff Fletcher.

Currently only their own patients at Children’s Hospital, Westmead are being banked.  If it is expanded to national banking, then they would plan to form an oversight committee.  

Paediatric Medical Advisory Group – Sean Kennedy 

This is the group that mainly consists of pharmacists.  Their terms of reference are prioritisation of medications currently met by PDS listing.  They have a priority list already of medications to deal with and would like paediatric input as to which particular medication are important for them.  Sean Kennedy will circulate that current list to the group and canvas opinions on which medication should be on that priority list.  

14. Multi Centre Trials

A teleconference occurred with Colin Jones and Paul Henning.  There was discussion about the current protocol biopsies in transplantation.  The units are prepared to support and enrol in the trial are Brisbane, Monash, Children’s Hospital Melbourne and Adelaide.  Children’s Hospital, Westmead and Sydney Children's Hospital will not be proceeding with the trial at present, neither will New Zealand.  It was not clarified today with Perth would not participate.  The resolution was that those who agreed with proceeding with the trial will progress the study further.  Mandy Walker proposed ANZPA contributing towards the development of protocol with financial means such as towards an ethic applications or seconded by Steve Alexander, the executive will further consider this.  

15. Date of Next Meeting

To be confirmed.  

